

TROON COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
TUESDAY 3rd December 2024
COUNCIL BUILDING
MINUTES

1. SEDERUNT

Name	Attended	Absent	Apologies	Number
Alistair Milton	<u>X</u>			<u>1</u>
Andrew Girvan (AG)	<u>X</u>			<u>2</u>
Annie McIndoe			<u>X</u>	<u>3</u>
Arlene Gordon	<u>X</u>			<u>5</u>
Brian Phillips (BrP)	<u>X</u>			<u>6</u>
Christine Smith	<u>X</u>			<u>7</u>
David Carson (DC)	<u>X</u>			<u>8</u>
David Jaffray			<u>X</u>	<u>9</u>
Diane Ferguson	<u>X</u>			<u>10</u>
Frances Carson (FC)	<u>X</u>			<u>12</u>
Ian McClure			<u>X</u>	<u>13</u>
Ian Wilson (IW)	<u>X</u>			<u>14</u>
Nicky Power (NP)			<u>X</u>	<u>15</u>
Robert Milligan (RM)			<u>X</u>	<u>16</u>
George Mulveney (GE)	<u>X</u>			<u>17</u>
Gavin Lawson	<u>X</u>			<u>18</u>
Alison Lawson			<u>X</u>	<u>19</u>
Bob Pollock (BP) SAC	<u>X</u>			<u>20</u>
Craig McKay (CMcK) SAC	<u>X</u>			<u>21</u>
Kenneth Bell (KB) SAC			<u>X</u>	<u>22</u>
Philip Saxton (PS) SAC			<u>X</u>	<u>23</u>
Paul Scully (PAS) SAC	<u>X</u>			<u>24</u>
Fiona Girvan			<u>X</u>	<u>25</u>
Jacqui Elliot trading standards SAC	<u>X</u>			<u>26</u>
Jim McGarvey	<u>X</u>			<u>27</u>

2. APOLOGIES David Jaffray, Fiona Girvan, Philip Saxton, Alison Lawson, Margaret Ann McInnes, Nicky Power.

3. CHAIRPERSONS WELCOME.

FC opened the meeting.

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Proposed by – I Wilson

Seconded by – A Girvan

5. Jacqui Elliot and Jim McGarvey – Trading Standards Presentation in regards to trusted traders, rogue traders, scams etc.

6. TCC REPORTS.

- a) Planning – no update
- b) Xmas Lights – FC advising our lights never were returned, were not counted and Ian was on holiday. This is still being dealt with.
- c) Licensing – Nicky dealing with
- d) Web Page and Email update – Alistair updated
- e) TDT - Maureen gave an update and advised that she is going to have a meeting with Audrey Gatt, and discuss the various contracts and if she can provide a more robust list
- f) Calmac – still operating from Troon, nothing progressing for it to return to Ardrossan
- h) Events – see Georges events update sent by him

7. Open Forum

no one in open forum this month.

8. SAC REPORTS & DISCUSSION

- a. **Cllr Mackay** – north shore crossing etc, front being used as area for camper vans etc.
- b. **Cllr Pollock** – mens shed, supporting with asset transfer of old pavilion at hosiery park and looking to take this on as a project to update.
- c. **Cllr Bell** – discussion around the north shore car park and the height barriers being opened for the summer an it is being lifted for this area to be used for the rest of the year also. ARA will monitor the car parks and areas being used for camper vans etc.

9. AOCB

Points raised in regards to Troon Rail station opening hours, Cllr Bell pointed out that this is a commercial decision for Scotrail and not only Troon is affected by this decision. It is something that can be challenged and Robert spoke to the girl in the station and the times are going to be reduced further and this also raises challenges for disabled travellers as someone is required to be there in order for the ramps to be used.

Civic award advertised – Had 1 nomination for both junior and civic so far.

Alistair started discussion surrounding post office deliveries etc and how these have reduced recently and are there anything we can do try and look at this. Diane was suggesting she speak with someone who works there and they may come along to have a chat about this at a meeting.

Model Ships – background discussions going on and this could result in the ships being put in the maritime

A Girvan thanked all who attended the 100th anniversary celebrations and noted that next year will be 80th d day anniversary and looking at diary and something will be arranged for this.

P Scully advised that there are 3 openings for new CC and these will be advertised.

10. CHAIR CLOSES MEETING.

Next Meeting Tuesday